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Further to Resolution 8 passed at the Extraordinary General Court of the Bank held on 
19 May 2010, the High Court of Ireland has approved the reduction of capital application 
by the Bank to cancel €0.8 billion of the stock premium of the Bank with the reserve 
resulting from the cancellation to be treated as distributable reserves.  The 
implementation of the Court Order has no impact on the Group’s capital ratios.  The 
Companies Registration Office of Ireland has today issued a certificate of registration of 
the Court Order, effective from 1 December 2010. 
 
 
Ends. 
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